Deadwood Volunteer Fire Department
firechief@cityofdeadwood.com ¢ 737 Main Street, Deadwood, SD 57732 + Phone (605) 578-1212

Date: April 8, 2025

To: City of Deadwood Event Committee
From: Deadwood Fire Department

Reference: Mr. Wu’s Wong Weekend June 26-28, 2025

The Deadwood Fire Department Fire Technician Charles Fetter went down to Mr. Wu’s on 4/7/2025 and
looked at the options of locations for use of Fire Crackers for the Chinese Dancers show. That will be
taking place on June 26-28 2025. The first location was the parking lot next to the building and the
second location was right out front of the building. Options 1 was ruled out due to the brush and trees
behind and the chance of a spark flying behind and would limit the amount of people in the parking lot.
The second option in the middle of the street this would give a better buffer zone way from and brush
and everything else. A couple things that are asked is and would need to be followed is making sure
that there are fire extinguishers place at the ends of where the dance would be taken place. Also staff
close by incase something happens. The other thing is staff needs to make sure that everything is clean
up after the show. Also place all material in a Metal can with water to add another level of protection.
After reviewing this stuff with the staff Member from Mr. Wu’s (Jeremy Van Tassel) everyone was ok
with this. With this | approve this event of use of Fire Crackers to be use and will sign off the permit
application on this date 4/7/2025.

Thank You for your time and consideration.

het P

Charles Fetter — Fire Technician
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